

SERVING THE PEOPLE OF CHICAGO SINCE 1866

July 22, 1968

Dear Dr. Berry,

With the closing of Alexian Brothers Hospital, we terminate a heritage of one hundred and two years of service to the people of the City of Chicago. Because you were such an active participant in that care and because without your generous services that heritage would not have been possible, I wish to extend to you, on behalf of the Alexian Brothers, my sincerest thanks and best wishes for the future.

I hope you will always consider yourself a member of the Alexian family and you can be assured of a remembrance in our thoughts and in our prayers.

If in closing the Chicago hospital we have inconvenienced you, please accept our apologies. We have attempted to schedule termination of services to the best of all concerned but if you incur any difficulties in the placement of patients in other institutions we will consider assisting you in this area as one, if not the greatest responsibility we have in closing our institution.

Again, my most heartfelt thanks.

Sincerely,

Brother Reginald, C.F.A.

Administrator